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New Safety Recall Advanced Communication – 70B 
 
FCA US LLC (FCA US) has announced a safety recall on certain 2023 model year (WL) 
Grand Cherokee vehicles. 
 
REASON FOR THIS SAFETY RECALL 
Some of the above vehicles may have been built with a second-row seatbelt buckle with 
an insufficiently torqued fastener, which may result in reduced occupant restraint 
capabilities. Reduced load management by the seat belt buckle may result in injury to 
vehicle occupants in certain types of crashes. 
 
The condition above fails to conform to the requirements of Federal Motor Vehicle 
Safety Standard (FMVSS) No.  210 S4.2.4 requires that, "Anchorages, attachment 
hardware, and attachment bolts shall be tested by simultaneously loading them in 
accordance with the applicable procedures "[...]". A seat belt buckle fastener that is 
insufficiently torqued may reduce load management capability and occupant restraint 
effectiveness, which may not be compliant to FMVSS 210. 
 
SERVICE ACTION 
FCA US will conduct a voluntary safety recall on all affected vehicles to inspect and, if 
necessary, torque the second row seat buckle bolt to the proper torque specification. 
The remedy for this condition is not currently available.  Dealers will be notified of the 
launch of this safety recall by way of established communication methods.  This recall is 
estimated to launch in 2nd Quarter of 2024.  
 
We ask that you please take the time to ensure that your personnel are aware of this 
communication and are prepared to execute a customer friendly process for inquiries 
regarding involved vehicles. 
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